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Employees who were working in the business
immediately before the transfer—or who would
have been, had they not been unfairly
dismissed—automatically become employees
of the new owner. This happens unless they
inform either the old or new employer that they
object to the transfer. In such cases, their
contract ends due to the transfer, but they are
treated as having resigned rather than being
dismissed. The previous employer may choose
to rehire them, but is not required to do so.

The new employer should issue a revised
statement of terms and conditions within four
weeks of the transfer. The employee’s length of
service continues without interruption, and the
original start date with the previous employer
still applies. This should be clearly stated in the
new employment documentation. If there is
any disagreement about the start date, the
matter can be referred to an employment
tribunal.

All existing rights and obligations under the
employee’s contract transfer to the new
employer, except for certain pension-related
benefits. If the new employer fails to offer
comparable overall terms and conditions,
including pension arrangements, the employee
may have grounds to claim unfair dismissal.

Employees who are dismissed as part of a TUPE
transfer may still be entitled to redundancy
payments. Employers must also ensure that
they meet the legal requirement to consult with
employee representatives for the appropriate
period before any redundancies take place.
Importantly, an employee’s right to a
redundancy payment is not affected if they also
make an unsuccessful claim for unfair
dismissal.

In situations where redundancies occur and it is
unclear whether TUPE applies, it may also be
uncertain which employer—the previous or the
new one—is responsible for making
redundancy payments. In such cases,
employees are advised to submit claims against
both employers and allow an employment
tribunal to determine whether a transfer has
taken place and who holds the responsibility.

You should look to ensure you are aware of any TUPE
obligations and/or considerations when taking on a business

opportunity and can find out more at:
www.gov.uk/transfers-takeovers
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